
SUPREME COURT
REPUBLIC OF ESTONIA

Mrs Domnica Manole
President
Constitutional Court
Republic of Moldova
str. A. Lapusneanu,28
MD-2004, Chiginäu
MOLDOVA

Tartu, 19 March 2025

Dear President Manole,

I would like to express my sincere gratitude for the invitation to participate in the International
Conference "Contemporary Challenges in the Activity of Eastern European Constitutional
Courts", dedicated to the 30th anniversary of the Constitutional Court of the Republic of
Moldova, that will be held on23 May 2025, in Chiqinäu. Unfortunately, I am unable to attend

the event as at the exact same time the Supreme Court of Estonia is hosting the Meeting of the

Board of the Network of the Presidents of the Supreme Judicial Courts of the European Union
in Tartu. I express my sincere regrets for not being able participate and wish you every success
with the organisation of the Conference!

The Supreme Court of Estonia will be represented by Mr Kaupo Paal, Chairman of the Civil
Chamber, and Mr Ivo Pilving, Chairman of the Administrative Law Chamber and a Member
of the Constitutional Review Chamber. Please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Karin Leichter-
Tammisto (Karin.Leichter-Tammisto@riigikohus.ee), Legal Adviser to the Chief Justice,
should you have any questions related to the participation of my colleagues.

Please accept, President Manole, the assurances of my highest consideration

Yours sincerely,

Villu Kõve
Chief Justice
Supreme Court of Estonia
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